2011 Alpha Iota State (Michigan) Update 
Good morning, Members of Michigan State Organization! For the eight years prior to this biennium that I have served on the Administrative Board, when I have attended state meetings as the International Representative, I have always begun by saying. “I bring you greetings from your International President.”  This is the first time that I don’t have to say that, that I can just say, “Greetings”! 

I do greet you as president of our international Society of approximately 100,000 members in 2700 chapters in 79 state organizations in 17 countries! I am so pleased to be with you this weekend! 
Michigan State Organization plays a major role in our international Society, and I am pleased to recognize the contributions and service of current Michigan leaders.
President Jackie Smart and Executive Secretary Sally Garrison serve on the International Executive Board.  Dr. Helen Popovich chairs our newest and largest committee, the Educational Excellence Committee and the work that committee is doing is so very important to the growth and future of our Society. Who better than Helen to chair a brand-new committee with 15 wildly enthusiastic members and a blank slate for goals and direction in Society programs and projects! I wish you could see the magnificent training manual Helen and the committee have developed for pre-conference sessions at regionals this summer, and I know your Program of Work Committees and your entire state organization will benefit from your Program chair attending that pre-conference training.
J-Jay Pechta is your state editor, and believe me, I know, having been a state editor for nine years, what a tremendous amount of time and effort she contributes to your state. J-Jay is also your Educational Foundation Liaison, and is a member of the International Communications and Publicity Committee.  And, of course, no other state organization has Aunt Paula, past international president and international Achievement Award recipient. She has kept me on the straight and narrow for 15 years (not an easy job!) and I can guess that she keeps all of you in line rather well, too! 
I hope that many of you are planning to travel to Hershey, Pennsylvania, this summer to attend the NE Regional Conference--July 20-23 at the Hershey Lodge. All the conferences have a new dimension this year—a professional focus day for members and non-members. 
NE’s focus will be on “Education in the Digital Arena.” Speakers and breakout sessions will focus on all kinds of technology for personal and professional use.
 I hope that you will invite a non-member to attend with you. They can register for the entire conference or just come for the one-day professional focus activities. It would be so wonderful if at least one person from each of your chapters goes, and even better if invited non-members (who are potential members!) go with you!

Our vision, Leading Women Educators Impacting Education Worldwide, begins with each chapter, each member. 
· We all must understand how we impact education--not from the top down but from the bottom up. 
· When the donations, grants, scholarships, projects, mentoring programs and early educator support are all added together from 2700+ chapters, the impact on education worldwide is greatly significant!
· Only by understanding how each member’s participation in the goals of our Society lends to a worldwide impact can our members truly embrace our vision. 
· Once all members embrace that vision, we begin to design our future through focused, united efforts to ensure educational excellence in the world and our own future success.

Our emphasis on educational excellence, member diversity, and chapter strengthening is being fulfilled at the international level in many ways, providing state organizations and chapters with leadership to focus all our efforts on common goals:
· Outstanding resources have been developed to help state organizations and chapters: 

· First, materials and a monthly newsette about our international project, Schools for Africa. 
· Second, resources to support our focus on early-career educators as a way to keep teachers in the profession and as a means to identify those educators who have the potential to give distinctive service to education so that they can be invited to membership. 

· Third, resources for programs in the areas of 1) educational excellence, 2) DKG at the UN, 3) Pride in our Profession and Self, 4) Global Awareness, and 5) Educational Law and Policy.

· Continue to check the international Web site for resources as they are added to the site. Links on the Homepage go directly to Schools for Africa and Early-Career Educator Support.

· Membership materials have been revised and updated to help strengthen chapters:

· A strong focus on not just gaining, but retaining the members we gain is the strategy for our future success. If we appeal to what potential members want from an organization, they will join. Then we must involve and educate them about the international Society so that they will value their membership and remain members. To that end—
· A new orientation guide and PowerPoint presentation is now available on the Web site. We encourage you to use these updated materials instead of the old Delta Kappa Gamma 101 and old orientation guide. These materials offer a new approach for the 21st century educator.

· New re-orientation materials have been developed that give chapters a way to enlighten members about all facets of the Society through a single PowerPoint program, or through five-minute “snippets” at each meeting. These materials are and will be on the international Web site, available for downloading.
· Our revised Constitution and International Standing Rules are now published and available. Guides are provided to help you know what needs changing to align your documents with International’s. You will find those guides on the Web site in the Library under Publications/Constitution and Standing Rules.

· The Handbook, last revised in 2004, is being rewritten as a “Go To Guide” for chapters. This is a major way that we are helping to ensure chapter success. That new guide will be available by 2012.
· All international committees and boards are providing resources and leadership to help you focus on educational excellence, member diversity, and successful chapters. 

Our communication ability through our for-members-only social network, DKGNetwork.org, gives a safe environment for members to talk and exchange ideas. Join the network and read blogs, join discussion groups in your subject area, get and give referrals for membership to and from other locations in the Society, and lots more!  And, check our Web site frequently. You might even make The DKG Homepage your homepage so that you see the latest every time you log on!
Our Society is a unique organization that offers women educators much that they cannot receive elsewhere. We share a vision and the focus to fulfill that vision. As your chapter and state organization focus on our goals and Purposes, send me your success stories about programs and projects so they can be added to the growing resource files on the web. Share your success with others! Help our Society meet the needs of educators and education in the 21st century!
I’ve given you only an overview of what your international organization is doing to Embrace Our Vision and Design Our Future.  I know that Michigan State Organization is also doing much to achieve that healthy future. I thank you for your continuing dedication to our organization. It is through members like you that we enjoy success.
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